
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jennie Emery Elementary  

Newsletter 2018  
The staff at Jennie Emery Elementary would like to welcome you and your 
children to a new school year! We hope you enjoyed a wonderful summer. 

Important Information for the 2018 - 2019 School Year 

Nut and Nut Products ɀ Jennie Emery Elementary is a NUT-FREE SCHOOL. Please do not send 
nuts or products containing nuts to school with your child. There are staff and students in our 
school who are extremely allergic to peanuts and other nuts.  

Student Drop off Zone ɀ Parents are reminded the south side of 22nd avenue in front of Jennie 
Emery is a Student Drop Off Zone from 8:00 am ɀ 9:00 am. Parking in this area is not 
allowed during this time. This is to eliminate bottle necking and make drop offs as safe as 
possible for our students. Also, a friendly reminder the parking lot is reserved for staff and bus 
parking ONLY. 

School Fees ɀ School Fees for the 2018 -2019  school year are now due. School fees can be 
paid online at www.schoolcashonline.com (a link can be found on our website: www.jees.ca). 
School fees for Grades 1-4 students will be $43.00 for the year. Kindergarten school fees are 
$8.00. 

School Visitor Protocol ɀ All Visitors are required to ȰÓÉÇÎ-ÉÎȱ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÏÆÆÉÃÅ upon 
arrival inside the school. This includes anyone who will be inside the school longer than to 
simply drop off their child for the day. This is so we can have an accurate picture of who is 
inside the school in case of any type of emergency. Thank you for following this protocol.  

JEES Website/Newsletter ɀ Important information can be found on the Jennie Emery website 
at (www.jees.ca). Here you can find the school calendar, bell times, upcoming events/days off, 
and the monthly newsletter. The Newsletter will be emailed to the parent/guardians who 
provided an email during registration. Paper copies will also be available at the front office for 
those who do not have e-mail. 

http://www.jees.ca/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The teachers indicated in bold are new to Jennie Emery Elementary this year.  

 

Principal: ........................................ Mr. Wayne Street 

Vice Principal:................................ Mrs. Kristi Schooten (VanDoesburg) 
 

Physical Education:........................ Mr. Cory Hegland 

Learning Support:.......................... Ms. Elisabeth Keatings 
 

Classroom 1A:.................................. Mrs. Debra Glaister 

Classroom 1B:.................................. Ms. Deb Sherren 

Classroom 1C:.................................. Mrs. Marie Weitz 

Classroom 1D:.................................. Mrs. Chris Pytlarz 
 

Classroom 2A:.................................. Mrs. Sheree Hartung 

Classroom 2B:.................................. Mrs. Tori Neely-White 

Classroom 2C:.................................. Mrs. Janet Ainscough 

Classroom 2D:.................................. Mrs. Erin Davies  
 

Classroom 3A:.................................. Mrs. Kyra Kruzer  

Classroom 3B:.................................. Ms. Jolaine Kunz 

Classroom 3C:.................................. Miss Willow Duclos 

Classroom 3D:.................................. Mrs. Joy Willems 
 

Classroom 4A:.................................. Miss Anita Lanham 

Classroom 4B:.................................. Ms. Kacy Berry 

Classroom 4C:.................................. Mrs. Emily Macklin  

Classroom 4D:.................................. Miss Meagan Hewitt 
 

Kindergarten: 

MW & TT: ....................................... Ms. Amy Kerr 

M2:.................................................... Miss Irene Schwarz  

T2:..................................................... Miss Alysha Lyon 

T3:..................................................... Mrs. Jade Barron 
 

Early Learning Program: ................ Mrs. Flo Collier  
 

Librarian :éééééééééé.. Mrs. Sue Wells 
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Jennie Emery will once again be hosting a Meet the Teacher on Monday, September 10th.  
 

Teachers will be in their classrooms from 6:30 - 7:00  
to say hello and answer any questions you may have.  

Following this, there will be a brief presentation 
and introduction of teachers in the gym from 7:00 ς 7:30. 

 

This is a great time to meet all of the staff at Jennie Emery Elementary and ask any 
questions you may have. We look forward to meeting you! 

 

The JEES Parent Council/Friends of Jennie Emery Annual General Meeting  will be held on 
Monday, September 10 th  at 7:30 following Meet the Teacher. Elections for all positions on the 
council for the up and coming year (Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary, Treasurer, Parent Reps etc.) will 
take place at the AGM.  

 

All parents/guardians are encouraged to attend and have a voice for the 2018 ɀ 2019 
Parent Council planned activities.  

 
 

Jennie Emery will be participating in a Terry Fox Walk 
on Friday, September 28th following the September 

Assembly (around 10:00 a.m.).  
súÙÀĚÙ ĲÀġÎë ĴĆĥĖ ÎëíúÓ˫Ě ÀçÙĀÓÀ æĆĖ À ēÙĖÿíĚĚíĆĀ

form and more information. 

Parent Council  is a collective association of 
parents, teachers, school administration, staff and 
community whose purpose is to advise the 
principal and the board respecting matters relating 
to the school. It is a means for parents and 
community members to work together with the 
school to support and enhance student learning. 

There will be a school wide Assembly on 
Friday, September 28th at 9:00 a.m. 

Parents, guardians, friends and community 
members are always welcome to attend. 

A note from the Learning Commons (library) will soon be sent 

home with each child (K ð Gr.4). This form will explain the privileges, 

responsibilities and expectations of the Learning Commons.  

Please note:  if for any reason you do not wish your child/children to 

check out books from the Le arning Commons, please contact 

their teacher or the librarian and let them know.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Coaldale Clothing Fest - Clear Out Your Closet! 
Coaldale Mennonite Church is holding a Fall /ƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ CŜǎǘ Χ 

When?  October 13, 2018 (10:00 am - 1pm) 
Where?    Coaldale Mennonite Church Gym (2316 ς 17 Street) 
Why?   To help support our community 
How?     From the generous donations and support of our community 

 

The clothing fest is a recycling program, which benefits many families in our community. 
 

 Pick out clothes  at NO CHARGE. 
 

Donations of clean clothing of all sizes in good condition are greatly appreciated. 
 Donations can be dropped off at the Coaldale Mennonite Church  

weekdays from 9am-12pm, starting Sept 25th ς Oct 9th  
(except Oct 8th, Thanksgiving Monday).  

 

Remaining items will be donated to local charities. 
 

For more information or special arrangements or if you would like to help, 

 contact Jodi Reed  @ (403) 345-5956 

 
 

LifeTouch will be at Jennie Emery Elementary on Monday, October 1st and 
Tuesday, October 2nd to take individual and class photos. 

 
Please watch for a more detailed information to be sent home soon. 

 

The Jennie Emery Elementary office is open from 8:15 am ð 3:30 pm 
Monday-Thursday, and 8:15 am ð 12:20 pm on Fridays. Please be 
advised that most days there is no one in the office before or after these 
times. Please make every effort possible to contact us as early in the day 
as possible should you require assistance. You may also leave a message 
on our voicemail if required. Voicemails left after 3:15 pm may not be 
received until the following school day. 

Volunteers play a HUGE role in our school, and make a world of difference 
to both our staff and students.  All volunteers must sign a Declaration of 
Confidentiality (available in the office).  A Criminal Record Check is 
REQUIRED for anyone who volunteers within the school. The criminal record 
check must be dated within 3 months of submission to the office and will be 
valid for one year.  To obtain a Criminal Record Check from the RCMP office 
in Coaldale, a signed letter can be picked up in the school office. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

3 4 5 6 7 

 First Day of Classes 

 

Welcome back!! 

 

Assembly 9 am 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

M/W Kindergarten 

10 11 12 13 14 

 

Meet the Teacher 

6:30 ς Classrooms 

7:30 ς Gym  

School Council 
AGM to follow 
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Cross Country Run 

Gr. 3 & 4 

24 25 26 27 28 

    Assembly 9am 

Terry Fox Walk 

to follow 
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